
Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter, Facebook, and 
Instagram: @ontarioline 
Visit the website: 
www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community offices: 
Riverside: 
770 Queen St. E, Toronto, ON, M4M 1H4 
 
General hours:  

• Mondays, Tuesdays and Fridays: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

• Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m. 

Thorncliffe Park: 
East York Town Centre 
45 Overlea Blvd., Toronto, ON M4H 1C3 
Unit 153 (across from the Rogers store) 
 
General hours: 

• Monday to Friday: 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à ontarioline@metrolinx.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What is happening? 
• Traffic staging is implemented to install and operate the dewatering system that controls and treats 

the water discharge flow into the adjacent sewer and allows for recurring water sampling. Installation 
could last up to two weeks, and the system will be operated for approximately seven months 
thereafter. The purpose of the system is to discharge the excessive water that will be encountered 
during the construction of Don Mill Road watermain relocation.  

• This closure will be implemented on-site from as early as Monday April 14, 2025, to November 

2025. 

What to expect? 
• Traffic lanes will be temporarily impacted on Wynford Drive between Don Mills Road and Gervais 

Drive. 

• Crews will always maintain one lane of traffic per direction throughout the duration of work. 

• Left turns will not be permitted from the Real Canadian Superstore on to Wynford Drive westbound. 
• Left turns will not be permitted from the St. Andrew Kim Korean Catholic Church on to Wynford 

Drive eastbound. 
• Left and right turns will be permitted at Gervais Drive for both entry and exit to and from the Real 

Canadian Superstore.  

• The described dewatering setup and operation work will not impact the current parking availability 
at the St. Andrew Kim Korean Catholic Church or the Real Canadian Superstore.  

• Nearby residents can expect to hear noise from hauling trucks and generators.  
• Work crews will take reasonable precautions to minimize disturbances to residents. 

• Construction work may be postponed or rescheduled due to unforeseen weather conditions 
or other construction-related impacts. 

Construction Notice 

Dewatering work at Wynford Drive between Don 
Mills Road and Gervais Drive 
 
Expected start date: As early as Monday April 14, 2025 
Expected completion date: November 2025 
Hours of work: 7 a.m. – 7 p.m. 
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